

ALGONQUIN SHRINE CLUB



Box 203, Bancroft, ON K0L 1C0

www.algonquinshrineclub.ca

NEWSLETTER

February 2024

EXECUTIVE

President

David MOUNT (705)489-1614 DavidMount434@gmail.com

1st Vice

Barry ROBB (705)457-7822

2nd Vice

Jim BURKE (613)334-5537

Secretary

Dave EARLE (613)334-7455 shrine.sec@gmail.com

Treasurer

Tom HAYWARD (905)699-8302 Production@hylandice.com t/h1196@outlook.com

Chaplain

Directors

Barry CROSS Dean LINTON Ed OTTO Kevin FUDGE

Auditors

Larry DONALDSON Eric MUELLER

Ambassador

Wayne WIGGINS (613)334-1245 waywell@sympatico.ca



Executive Meeting February 14, 2024 – 10:00 AM Wilberforce Legion

General Meeting
February 20, 2024 – Wilberforce Legion
5:30 PM Zem Zem NOTE: TIME CHANGES
6:00 PM Dinner

Dress: #1 Dress

Ladies are Welcome at all Meetings

FROM THE PRESIDENT'S DESK . . .

Greetings Nobles and Ladies

Welcome to a new year. It looks like winter finally arrived.

Let us all work together to make 2024 a banner year.

We have a new Executive with quite a few new faces.

Thank you to the entire outgoing Executive who spent many years toiling for our club. We could not have done it without you.

Noble Dave Reeves has again begun to organize a golf tournament. As this is our biggest fundraiser, I am asking all Nobles to assist Dave in gathering sponsors. If you do not wish to help, then please consider sponsoring a hole.

This tournament is a lot of work for just one Noble and Lady.

If a Noble has a fundraising idea, please pass it on to the Executive.

We as Shriners support our members, their families and their friends in a spirit of fun, fellowship and social camaraderie. However our main purpose is to serve mankind through the resources of its philanthropy, Shriners Children's Hospitals.

All Nobles need to assist in this effort, as it is not right for the small few who do, to carry the burden.

The Spring Ceremonial is coming up in Niagara Falls. Date to be announced. We have at least one Candidate. Please consider joining us and showing support for our newest member.

Thank you for allowing me the honour of being the President for 2024.

Lady Laura and I will do our best to make this a very enjoyable year for all.

Looking forward to seeing everyone at our monthly meetings.

Noble President David Mount

UPCOMING EVENTS

June 6-9, 2024 Spring Ceremonial Niagara Falls

July 13
Annual Golf
Tournament
Bancroft

Parades

June 8th Ceremonial Parade Niagara Falls

> July 1st Apsley



COMMITTEES

Public Relations Charles MULLETT

DinnersEd OTTO
Barry CROSS

News Letter/Website
Dave EARLE

Membership
All Members of Algonquin
Shrine Club

100 Million Dollar Club
Tom HAYWARD
Sick and Visiting
All Members of Algonquin
Shrine Club

Rameses Lottery Tickets Larry DONALDSON

Hospital
Eric MUELLER
Dave REEVES
Charles MULLETT
Wayne WIGGINS

Housing Chairman Dave MOUNT

Golf Tournament
Dave REEVES
Dave MOUNT

Float Transportation
Hald ROBINSON
Dave REEVES
Vaughn LLOYD

Fund Raising Ideas
All Members of Algonquin
Shrine Club

UNITS

Rock Hounders ATV Unit
Barry CROSS
Chairman
Vaughn LLOYD
1st Vice Chair
Dean LINTON
Treasurer

Clown Unit
Wayne WIGGINS (Ding-A-Ling)
Chairman
Noble Dave EARLE (Harley)
1st Vice Chair
Dean LINTON (String-Bean)
Treasurer



"FROM THE DESK OF YOUR AMBASSADOR"

I would like to pass along greeting from our ILLUSTRIOUS POTENTATE JOHN DOMONKOS

I would like to thank HIS ILLUSTRIOUS SIR, and his LADY ELIZABETH for attending our January meeting where he installed your 2024 executive, after their three hour drive from Markham.

I was disappointed in the number of Nobles and their ladies that were in attendance, but with weather and the snowbirds away I guess these might be the future numbers, however I think we can do better.



I will have temple updates at our February dinner meeting, as I have not got the information line up and running at this time.

A date to remember is The Spring Ceremonial in NIAGRA FALLS JUNE 6-9, we will have at least one Candidate so plan on attending and show him how welcoming ALGONQUIN is for new Nobles and his Lady.

AMBASSADOR NOBLE WAYNE WIGGINS



Sick & Visiting

Sadly I report on the passing of Ron MARK Jr – son of Noble Ron and Lady Margaret MARK



56th Annual Whitefish Bonspiel

On the weekend of 27 January 2024 the Whitefish Bonspiel celebrated its 56th anniversary. The team from Algonquin Shrine Club swept the tournament to victory. On the team were Kevin Fudge, Sean Cook, Creighton Taylor and Terry Moore. The team won all 3 games on Saturday. Congratulations to all.

